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This year there will be several interesting astronomical events to look forward to, including occultations
(eclipses) of Saturn and Jupiter by the moon, a very partial eclipse of the Sun and the possibility of a meteor
storm event when the Leonids arrive in November. Further details can be found in your handbook and look
out for information in your newsletters as the time arises.

Highlights in the Sky

Venus has gone through inferior conjunction to reappear in the moming sky and Mercury will join it briefly
in the morning twilight this month. Venus will remain in the morning sky until October.

Mars and Jupiter are rapidly sinking towards the western horizon and will be conjunction on January 21st
(check your handbook for details). We will lose both planets in the evening sky by the end of February.
Saturn is in the North West at the end of twilight and will soon follow Mars and Jupiter. By the end of
March there will be no planets visible in the evening sky!

Orion is now well above the horizon at the end of twilight. At his knee is the big dog Canis Major, which
has Sirius, the brightest star in the sky (except the Sun), at his shoulder. Nearby to the South is Canopus, the
second brightest star in the sky. Summer evenings are also a good time to brush the dust off your
planisphere and explore Taurus, the Pleiades and the Large and Small Magellanic Clouds.

SOME VERY IMPORTANT BUSINESS

All volunteers form the 1996 intake will need to complete a new volunteer agreement form as the old
expired on 31st december 1997. The observatory opted for a short duration agreement given our relative
inexperience with volunteer programmes. New forms are available in the back section of the volunteer
Register File that is kept near the noticeboard. You can make the expiry date anything you think is
appropriate but the end of a calendar or financial year seems most appropriate, eg. 30/6/98, 31/12/98,
30/6/99 ... up to 31/12/2002, about 5 years hence. Jamie Biggs will complete your forms and a copy will be
pinned to the notice board. Please take the time to complete these forms as it serves to reiterate and
reinforce our commitment to each other.

Sun & Stars Festival

The Sun & Stars Festival will be held at Yanchep National Park on Sunday 1st March this year, during the
March long weekend. Six volunteers are needed to assist the Observatory at various times during the day,
from noon to 10 pm. Last year’s event was very popular with about 1000 people attending. This year there
is an added bonus - and eclipse of Saturn by the Moon, starting at 6 pm. All volunteers helping will get free
park entry for a carload of people. Please register your interest with Jamie Biggs by 5pm Tuesday 24th
February.

Volunteer Rewards

Some Night Tour Volunteers have accumulated sufficient hours to be eligible for the rewards outlined in the
training course. Full details should be known by.31/1/98 and a list will be published in the next newsletter.

Thanks to all volunteers for the long hours you have donated in order to assist the Observatory - Jamie
Biggs.

Practice Nights

There are only two practice nights left this year in, on 23/2/98 and 23/3/98. There will be no practice night
at the end of January or April.






